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Construction work in connection with Malta Freeport - Terminal 2 squaring off 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, hereby notifies mariners and the 

general public that dredging and construction work in connection with Malta Freeport - 

Terminal 2 squaring off, will commence with immediate effect and will be completed by 

Thursday 30th April 2026. 

 

The working area which involves dredging and construction will be carried out within the 

area A, B, C, D, E, F, G, and the intermediate coastline, as shown in red on the attached 

chart. 

 

Point  LATITUDE (N)    LONGITUDE (E)  

 

A   35° 49’.313    014° 32’.370 

B   35° 49’.320    014° 32’.361 

C   35° 49’.405    014° 32’.459 

D   35° 49’.410    014° 32’.474 

E   35° 49’.405    014° 32’.488 

F   35° 49’.313    014° 32’.588 

G   35° 49’.306    014° 32’.579 

 

The vessels engaged in the dredging and construction work will be exhibiting the 

appropriate lights and shapes in accordance with the requirements of the International 

Regulations for the Prevention of Collisions at Sea (COLREGS) 1972. The vessels 

engaged in the works are to be given a wide berth. 

 

Some of the works will be carried out by scuba divers who will be displaying the 

International Code of Signals flag “A”, while diving is being carried out. 

 

Mariners and vessel operators are to navigate with caution and at slow speed (no wake) 

when in the vicinity. They are to co-operate with the contractor on site. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mariners are to comply with instructions issued on VHF channel 14 by Marsaxlokk VTS 

and any Enforcement Officers on site. 

 

 

 

Chart affected: BA 36 




